Information from the State of New Hampshire Department of Transportation regarding an upcoming
NHDOT bridge painting project on 1-89.

The NHDOT is proposing to paint the 1-89 bridges over the Turkey Pond and over Stickney Hill Road at
Exit 3 sometime either later fall 2018 or in the spring of 2019. It is the State’s policy, for a contracted
project, to present it to the community involved as a courtesy to explain what is proposed and to solicit
feedback. David Cedarholm, City Engineer, will be collecting feedback and submitting all feedback
received to the State. If you have comments/concerns please submit them to him directly.

This project (Concord 41704 1-89 Bridge Painting) is part of an effort to paint 1-93 and 1-89 bridges over
the years to come.

This bundle of four bridges is presented in the attached FACT SHEET with accompanying location
maps. This work is routine from the State’s point of view, they anticipate the work to be
straightforward. At both locations the impact to traffic will be relatively minor and of relatively short
duration as explained in the FACT SHEET.

The State is currently in the process of communicating with St. Paul’s School how best, if possible, to
minimize impacts to their rowing program and the small footpath under the Turkey Pond Bridge that
connects to the Recreation Trail.

The Rec Trail, according to the map, passes under 1-89 on Stickney Hill Road. During the painting work
at that site the Department could furnish flaggers, if necessary, to assist bikers and runners.

Information submitted by:

Jerry S. Zoller, P.E.
Project Engineer
NHDOT Bridge Design



